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Hello Board, my name is Jonathan Puu, I'm 31 years old. | am a tribal native Hawaiian small business owner in the City of
Ventura and a 29+ year resident of Ventura County. | have tried reaching Council member Steve Bennett since May 19th
2020 with no response from him. | have sent many emails over the past few months and have even called. This is utterly
disrespectful as a constituent & a slap in the face to small business in the district that Supervisor Bennett oversees. |'ve
also consulted with an Epidemiologist who has industry best practices for the fitness industry that I've inquired with to
Dr. Robert Levin but has been uninterested in hearing about it such best practices. His response was, "l will keep it in
mind as we move forward" which shows no interest in protecting the public like the last time we were allowed to
reopen. It must be nice to collect $100,000 and up salaries by the backs of your constituents in your bubble. Your time
will come & karma is real, | hope you can sleep well at night knowing you're destroying dreams, mental health, and our
livelihoods.



